
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                        Environmental Protection Department — 

Full Implementation of Plastic Shopping Bag Charging 
 

McDonald’s  is  in  full  support  of  the  full  implementation  of  Plastic  Shopping  Bag 
Charging by the Environmental Protection Department. Effective from April 1, 2015, 
our restaurants shall charge customers HK$0.5 for each extra plastic bag subject to 
the conditions as listed below. As a further step to promote environmental protection, 
our restaurants will only offer plastic bag to customers upon request for any purchase 
of one drink in non-airtight packaging. These are step-up measures in an effort to 
encourage reduction in the use of plastic bags.   We wish to join hands with our 
customers for a good cause -- Use less, waste less.   Let’s help build a green and 
sustainable Hong Kong together! 

 
All customers are kindly reminded of the following items to which the Plastic Shopping 
Bag Charging will/ will not apply. 

 
Plastic Shopping Bag Charge WILL be applied to the plastic bag containing these 
items/under the following condition: 

 Packaged/ bottled drinks stored at room temperature 
 Additional  purchase  of  condiments  in  airtight  packaging,  e.g.  McNugget 

sauce at extra charge 
 Happy Meal toys/ books 
 Non-food items, e.g. plush/ plastic toys, cups, gift certificates, freebies, party 

gifts 
 Any extra plastic bag requested to hold products such as fries and burgers 

already contained in paper bags* 
 

Plastic Shopping Bag Charge WILL NOT apply to: 
 Food and drinks in non-airtight packaging 
 Chilled food items and packaged/ bottled drinks 
 Products in airtight packaging which come along with food and drinks at no 

extra charge, e.g. condiments, cutlery 
 Umbrella plastic bags 

 
All  charges  collected  will be donated  to  the  Plastic  Shopping Bag Collaborative 
Platform formed by The Conservancy Association, Greeners Action and Green Power 
for promoting Bring Your Own Bag and supporting waste reduction projects. 

 
Thank you for supporting our work in environmental conservation! 

 
*This is our Company’s decision in support of environmental protection through the 
encouragement of using fewer plastic bags 

 
 

Beneficiaries 


